Sunday Club activities in March

Sunday 26th March (Lent 4): Great fun this morning at the 10.30 service when David (aka Norma, one of our leaders) played guitar to remind us of David playing for Saul to heal his depression.  At Sunday Club, our activities focused on Psalm 23.  The younger children made sheep badges and in the older group, we played 'Psalm 23 Bingo', and thought about the pictures of love that the writer gives us.  Towards the end, we gathered under a big parachute (which was a little like being in a tent), and anointed each other with rosemary-scented oil, remembering to give thanks for mothers, aunts, grandmothers and other women who care for us.

Sunday 19th March (Lent 3): Our readings this week were about water - the story in Exodus about Moses striking a rock to find water for the Israelites on their journey; and Jesus asking a Samaritan woman for water at the well.  So the activities were about water - and about learning to survive on a hard journey through the desert - squeezing the last drop of juice from an orange to make the most of what we have; using Morse Code to flash SOS, and learning how to use a compass!  The older ones also did a Water Quiz to find out more about something we often take for granted; and talked naming places and people (as mentioned in the Exodus passage).  

Sunday 12th March (Lent 2): The reading this week was about two Third Age travellers - Abram and Sarai, who found themselves responding to a call from God to journey far from home when they already had grey hair and stiff knees!  We looked at the journey they would have made - following rivers rather than going in a straight line - and made 'bags of blessing' to take home.  We also remembered the 7-point prayer that Scott taught us last week. Challenge: can you remember it for next week?

Sunday 5th March: 10.30 - All Age Communion.  The children participated in this service, helping to lead prayers and read the story of the Last Supper; and two of the young people brought up the bread and grape juice for communion and helped serve the elders.  
The bread was very special this year because a few of us had baked it the day before - we made 4 loaves and an impartial judge chose one to be used in the service.   We  enjoyed some of the bread with our coffee after the service.  

